
Optimist Club of Fort Sam Houston 

Minutes of Meeting 

November 10, 2016 

 

Vice President Fay Hopkins opened the meeting at 12 noon.  Sarah prayed for us all and Russell 

led us in the pledge of allegiance. 

The following members were present: 

Sarah Villarreal 

Y Villarreal 

Fay Hopkins 

Russell Schrader 

Guest Bob McElroy 

In the absence of Secretary Jack Hopkins, Vice President Fay presented the minutes from the 

last business meeting.  Russell Shrader presented a motion to approve with a second from Y 

Villarreal.  The motion passed. 

No humor was presented. 

Treasurer Russell Shrader collected fines. 

Vice President Fay presented a report from smile.Amazon.com that a contribution has been 

made to the Fort Sam Houston Optimist Youth Foundation in the amount of $5.12. 

An announcement on the death of Becky Kuykendals son, Dean Steger, was made by Vice 

President Fay.  Dean passed away on November 3, 2016.  A memorial will be held Saturday, 

November 12, 2015 at Travis Park United Methodist Church, San Antonio, TX., at 10:00 A.M. 

There will be a reception immediately following the service at the church. 

Becky and all of her family are in our thoughts and prayers. 

Vice President Fay then presented flyers to all on the Winterfest being put on by the Kidsville 

Optimist Club on December 3rd at Raymond Russell Park.  They reaching out to other Optimist 



members for help with the event.  If you wish to volunteer contact Gina Barrera at 210-548-

6448. 

Our guest Bob McElroy drew the winning ticket and Fay Hopkins won $4.00. 

After the recital of the Optimist Creed, Vice President Fay adjourned the meeting at 12:30 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted for the Honorable Secretary Jack Hopkins, 

Fay Hopkins 

 


